

Robert B. Warren T: 416-947-5075 rwarren@weirfoulds.com

July 11, 2011

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Hydro Ottawa Limited/EB-2011-0054

We are counsel to the Consumers Council of Canada. We have been instructed by our client to advise you that it will be intervening in this proceeding.

Our client is a non-profit, public-interest entity which represents the interests of residential consumers of electricity. Our client has been an active participant in earlier applications by Hydro Ottawa Limited for approval of its rates.

Our client has no funds of its own to support its intervention. It intends, at the conclusion of the proceedings, to seek an award of costs. In all of the earlier applications of Hydro Ottawa Limited in which our client has participated, it has been found eligible for, and then awarded, 100% of its recently-incurred costs.

Copies of all application materials should be sent to the writer and to Julie Girvan at the following address:

62 Hillsdale Avenue East Toronto, Ontario M4S 1T5



Ms. Girvan's e-mail address is jgirvan@ca.inter.net

Yours truly,

WeirFoulds LLP

Robert B. Warren

RBW/cmf-m

C:

Hydro Ottawa Limited 3025 Albion Road North P.O. Box-8700 Ottawa, ON K1G 3S4 Attention: Mr. Patrick Hoey e-mail: regulatoryaffairs@hydroottawa.com

Mr. Fred Cass Aird & Berlis LLP Brookfield Place 181 Bay Street Suite 1800 P.O. Box 754 Toronto, ON M5J 2T9 fcass@airdberlis.com

Julie Girvan Joan Huzar

3694047.1